
 
Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel 
 

Your Residential Utility Consumer Advocate 

 

 
September 24, 2014  
 
Ms. Barcy F. McNeal, Secretary 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
 
Re: In the Matter of the Application of Duke Energy Ohio for Approval of an Electric Security Plan, 

Case No. 14-841-EL-SSO, et al. 
 
Dear Ms. McNeal: 
 
On Monday, September 22, 2014 the Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel (“OCC”) filed a Motion 
for Subpoena Duces Tecum together with a Memorandum in Support. 
 
This letter is intended to correct a sentence in the Memorandum in Support.  The sentence that reads 
“Duke claims that this relief is necessitated by Duke’s inability to sell or transfer its OVEC 
ownership interest to an affiliate or third party under the terms of the OVEC Inter Company Power 
Agreement (“ICPA”)” should be deleted.  It should be replaced with the following sentence:  “The 
claim for this relief is necessitated by Duke’s apparent inability to sell or transfer its OVEC 
ownership interest to an affiliate or third party under the terms of the OVEC Inter Company Power 
Agreement (“ICPA”).” 
 
We appreciate your attention to this matter. 
 
Sincerely yours,  
 
/s/ Maureen R. Grady 
 
Maureen R. Grady 
Counsel of Record 
Assistant Consumers’ Counsel 
 
Copy to:  Parties of Record 
 

 
10 West Broad Street     18th Floor     Columbus, Ohio     43215-3485 

www.occ.ohio.gov 
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